MILFORD COUNCIL ON AGING
MEETING MINUTES
October 9, 2012

Chairman, Vincent Squiciari, called the October meeting of the Council on Aging to order at
10:02 am. After the Pledge of Allegiance, a moment of silence was observed.

CORRESPONDENCE: None.

SECRETARY'S REPORT: Paul Gallagher read the meeting minutes. A motion was made by
Raye Ferrara to accept the secretary’s report as read. It was seconded by Bob Dwyer and

passed unanimously.

SENIOR CENTER DIRECTOR'S REPORT: In the absence of Ruth Anne, the Director,
members read the report to themseives, with Vincent Squiciari to answer any questions they
might have about its content. A motion to accept the Director's Report was made by Fran Small

and seconded by Bob Dwyer. The motion passed unanimously.

BUDGET REPORT: No data.

OLD BUSINESS: Johnna O’Loughlin outlined the Pen Pal Program. The first grade teacher will
send the letters and materials from the class to the Senior Center after the first of the year. She
also talked about a snow shoveling program for seniors that is still in the early planning stages.
Bob Dwyer suggested an approach to the local media for increased awareness of the needs of
the elderly during the winter months. Paul Gallagher made a motion to accept the old business.
It was seconded by Fran Small and passed unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS: None.

OTHER BUSINESS: Vincent Squiciari said Members of the Council should let others know
about the death of a member as had happened with the recent passing of Domenic D’allesandro
who had no proper representation of the Council at his wake or funeral.

ADJOURNMENT: A motion was made by Raye Ferrera to adjourn the meeting. It was seconded
by Bob Dwyer. The meeting was adjourned at 10:43 a.m. Absent from the meeting were
Theresa Piuta, Josephine Magliocca, Ed Roth, and Stanley Nalewajko.

Respectfully submitted,

Paul Gallagher, Secretary
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